
Dear Praying Friends,               September-October 2023

Thank you for praying, giving, and faithfully advancing the Gospel.  Your role in sending and maintaining 
laborers in the world's harvest fields is vital.  We count it a joy to get to serve together with you.

September kept us busy with repairs from the downstairs flood at the home office.  We also traveled to churches 
in North Carolina and Tennessee to preach and encourage these churches in their missionary outreach.  We 
helped missionaries with pickups and airport drop-offs.  Spending time with them is always brief but precious.  
God is at work in the world, and nothing is more exciting and edifying than hearing how He works in the lives 
of the missionaries we assist.  

Several board members gathered to interview the Stephen Minion family, our newest missionaries to Brazil.  It 
was a joy to participate in the interview and hear of their desire to reach unreached cities in Brazil with the 
Gospel.  Our home church sent out this family, and we are excited to see how God will use them as they begin 
their deputation ministry.  Would you pray with us that God would send many more laborers like them into the 
harvest field?  

As usual, October was our busiest month of meetings and travel.  We spent time in Alabama, Tennessee, North 
Carolina, New Hampshire, and Florida, preaching and pleading for more laborers.  We are thankful for the 
safety God gave us on the roads and the privilege to serve in this capacity.  Thank you for praying for us as we 
traveled.

While in New Hampshire, we took part in the send-off service for the Lee family.  They finished their 
deputation ministry and left to serve the Lord in the Solomon Islands.  How exciting it is to see their zeal for the 
Lord as they begin to labor among the people of these islands.  

We also keep busy at the home office.  Our primary role is to serve the 113 missionary families with our mission 
agency.  We count it a privilege and honor to serve these families and help cover their needs here at home so 
they can focus on preaching the Gospel where God has placed them.  Thank you for enabling us to serve them 
better.  

With Grateful Hearts,
Jeremy and Esther Lockhart
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